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Dysfunctional commissioning evidenced in Brighton Citizens Health Services Survey results

Is it profit before people in Brighton & Hove?

A survey of more than 1000 people across Brighton & Hove, reveals how 93.5% are worried about private companies operating in Brighton & Hove’s health services and 93.6% want proper consultation about awarding health services contracts. Set in the context of ‘dysfunctional commissioning’, where those commissioning our health services do not know what people want, and fail to monitor effectively the service provided this should be worrying for our CCG and Council.

The Brighton Citizens Health Services Survey was conducted by a research team from University of Brighton and first results were revealed last night to an audience of some of the concerned citizens, academics and health professionals. Dr. Carl Walker, presenting[image: image1], explained the purpose of the survey was to explore public knowledge of how health markets are operating in the city, what commissioning practices are and what are public values underpinning the provision of health services. Dr. Walker described the focus, 

‘ .. whereas the CCG’s Healthwatch focuses on people’s immediate experiences of using health services, we are  undertaking a survey oriented around specific commissioning practices and public values. 

The question on health companies making profit shows how angry people will be about the private company The Practice Group closing 5 GP surgeries in Brighton & Hove as they do not make enough money:
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 And the following result is a shocking indictment of the lack of effective consultation on the   present contract with Optum, the private company now running our Referral Management Service, itself allegedly under investigation of fraud in the US:


[image: image2]
Dr. Walker added, ‘The results are intended to inform the CCG and the city Council (which buy in health services) of any disparities between their commissioning decisions and what the people of Brighton and Hove actually want.’ 

The design of the next survey and next steps for the research will be informed by the discussion and suggestions from the audience at the launch. The key outcome is for a conversation to begin with Brighton & Hove commissioners, our CCG, the Council and other decision-makers, to share ideas for how better to conduct commissioning processes so that the public is properly informed and can properly engage with provision of Brighton & Hove  health services.

For more information contact Katrina Miller mob 0775 238 0093 or Dr. Carl Walker on mob 07809 479 114
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